Births and eaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

DIED

PATENAUDE (Usercau) Patenaude, died on June 3, 1994, in her 94th year. She leaves to mourn her daughters, Rose Dear; Rita Allen (Bert) and her son William (Helen). She is also survived by 20 grandchildren, 38 great grandchildren, great-great grandchildren. She was prede-ceased by her sons, Leo; Lawrence; Francis and Rene. Her grandson Donald Dear and great grandson Daniel Ross. Funeral service was from Herdman Catholic Church, Monday, June 6. Burial Patrick's St. Cemetery,

IN MEMORIAM

Hinchinbrooke.

BAXTER, Preston - In loving memory of a dear husband, father and grandfather who passed away June 13, 1993.

A silent thought A secret tear keeps his memory ever

Lydia & family

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Mrs. Florida Patenaude, wish thank the staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the excellent care given to our mother, grandmother, while she was a patient there. Also our sincere thanks to the staff for their many kindnesses shown to us during the time we spent at the hospital. Thanks to the Ladies Auxiliary of the Legion Branch 81 for serving lunch following Also funeral. the thanks to our friends, relatives, and neigh-bours for their kind sympathy shown to us by memorial donations, food, flowers and mass offerings. All was greatly appreciated. Please consider this a personal thank you.

> Rose Dear & family Rita & Bert Allen & family

CARD OF THANKS

Following the death of Mr. Fernand Crête, husband of Claire Roy Crête, his children: Daniel (Suzanne), her daughter Mélanic, wish to sincerely thank all those who showed them marks of sympathy, either by mass offerdonations attendance at funeral. Please consider thanks these personal.

The Legros family would like to thank friends and relatives for their expression of sympathy following the death of Mrs. Alberta Legros, May 1, 1994. The many donations, flowers, cards and kinds words of comfort were greatly appreciated. Please accept this as a personal thank you.

would like to extend sincere thanks to our dear children, who organized event, our good friends of the St. Ignatius Guild and many other friends who sent cards, presented us with lovely gifts and flowers, and offered us their congratulations on the occasion of our Golden Wedding Anniversary on May 31, 1994, and especially those who attended the special Mass and luncheon on May 29. It was a very happy and memorable occasion for us and will long be remembered! Thank you, one and all! Alderic (Jim) & Elsie Melanson

Many thanks to famineighbors and friends who helped me to celebrate my 95th birthday. The musicians, Donald McKell, Joyce McKell and Ester Lang were terrific! It was such a beautiful, sunny afternoon to be outdoors and visit with everyone while enjoying birthday cake and ice cream. A special surprise was having my nephew David Nussey his wife Diane and sons Kirk and Todd from Mass, U.S. spend the weekend.

Stanley Peddie

We would like to thank everybody for their flowers, cards and visits after the passing of Florida Patenaude, Mother, with special thanks to Dianne and Raymond for the loving care they gave her for many years... to the nurses and staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital, We would also like to thank Anne Royal and the Canadian Legion Br. 81 and the Ladies Aux. for the lovely lunch they served after the service. To each and everybody thank you.

Bill & Helen Patenaude

Huntingdon native R. Daniel dies in B.C.

Huntingdon native Reginald Walter Daniel died May 26, 1994, in Kelowna, B.C. He was the beloved husband of Ruth, of Peachland, B.C., and father of Wendy Daniel and Margaret Blank (Howard), both of Calgary. He also leaves his grandchildren, Gina and Marty Blank of Calgary, and several nieces and nephews.

He was predeceased by his son, Philip, in 1981; by his brothers, Ivor and Harold; and by his mother, Amy Bunce Daniel.

Born in Huntingdon on September 6, 1914, attended Reg Huntingdon Academy. He served honorably in the Black Watch during World War 11, and was wounded in action in Frances.

He was active after the War in Branch 81 of the Royal Canadian Legion, and in the Chateauguay Lodge of the Masons, who named him a Life Memberearlierthis year.

He worked for 35 years as an officer of the Department Immigration, serving on border posts at Trout River, Dundee, Montreal and Quebec City.

In 1972 he retired, and in 1978 he and Ruth moved to Peachland, they where B.C., continued to enjoy travel, gardening community service.

He will be missed, not only by his family, but also by those who knew for his quiet generosity and his basic decency and fairness.

Burial will take place in the Royal Canadian Legion (Branch 81) Plot, Huntingdon. Those wishing to remember Reg may, in lieu of flowers, make a donation Muscular the Dystrophy Association of Canada, or to a charity of their choice.

WEDDING RECEPTION

in honor of

GRACE CULLEN JOE HECKENAST ORMSTOWN CURLING CLUB

June 25, 9 p.m. till 2 a.m. Everyone Welcome

LIVE MUSIC

50th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

The daughters, sons and their families cordially invite you to join them in celebrating this special occasion

Best Wishes Only

with their parents Verna and Ross Winter

Time:

June 25, 1994 (Saturday) 7:00 to 10:00 p.m.

Location: McDougall Hall Ormstown, Quebec